CITY OF PORT LAVACA

46

PORT COMMISSION MEETING: FEBRUARY 20, 2024

DATE:

2.17.2024

TO:

PORT COMMISSION BOARD MEMBERS

CC: JIM RUDELLAT, HARBOR MASTER

FROM:

JODY WEAVER, INTERIM CITY MANAGER

SUBJECT:

GLO CDBG-MIT COASTAL RESILIENCY AND GLO CEPRA GRANT (HARBOR OF REFUGE)

CDBG-MIT COASTAL RESILIENCY (LIVING SHORELNE BREAKWATER)

I received the following information from Mott McDonald last Thursday:

I wanted to reach out to inform you that our subcontractor, Gray and Pape, is gearing up for the cultural resources data collection effort and is planning to mobilize to the project site the week of February 26th. Amanda Evans, cc'd here, will be on site and the point of contact for this work. Her cell number is 850-445-5794. I will follow up with you if anything changes with the schedule. As always, you can reach out to Josh or me if you have any questions regarding this.

GLO CEPRA GRANTS (HARBOR OF REFUGE SHORELINE PROTECTION)

Received from Joshua Carter of Mott/McDonald on February 5: I was able to talk with Kevin Frenzel (GLO) and Abigail Richardson (GLO) this morning. We came to an understanding that will have <u>GLO remain as the leads</u> if that works best for you. I still need to have a brief follow up with Kevin and Abigail and then I believe Abigail will reach out to you to reconfirm. If its ok, I'll work to get this finalized out with GLO early tomorrow and then Abigail will be back in touch.

I did speak with Abigal Richardson and confirmed that GLO has worked out an agreement with Mott/McDonald such that GLO can remain the lead for these CEPRA grant projects and I agreed that is what we wanted. I am waiting for more details from GLO regarding the engineering contract and our payment of our committed matching funds of \$275,000 (\$200,000 of which are coming from a MBMT fund grant).